WATER DEPARTMENT

JUNE 2016 MONTHLY REPORT

Water Supplied this month 9,915,000 gallons
Average Daily Water Supplied 330,500 gallons
Water produced Y. T.D 41,105,100 gallons
Water and Sewer Inspections Sewer Extension Inspections
26 Waterside dr. None this month

123 waterside dr.

43 Waterside Dr.

27 Waterside dr.

5 Legends Way

16 Champions dr.
New Water Meters and MXU’s Installed Final Readings

26 Waterside Dr. — 2 meters/ 2 mxus 137 Waterside Dr.

123 Waterside Dr. — 2 meters/ 2 mxus 145 Champions Dr.

43 Waterside Dr. — 2 meters/2 mxus 69 Canvasback Cr.

27 Waterside Dr. — 2 meters/2 mxus 69 Emily Pintail

103 Whistling duck Dr. 1 meter (Irr.) 10 Champions Dr.

AG building ( Woodbridge middle school) — 1 meter
500 S. Cannon St. reinstalled 1 meter/1 mxu
Gadwall common area north Irr. — 1 meter

C.0. Inspections
137 Waterside Dr.

Meters removed : 1
500 N. Cannon St.

Service Calls : 23 Shut-offs : 5

1. Water meter readings.

2. Monthly water samples and usage report for the Office of Drinking Water.
3. Performed routine duties and regular maintenance.



4.
5.
6.
7.
8.
.

Meetings with Town Manger.

Did various Miss Utility locate tickets.

Flushed fire hydrants.

Mowed grass and sprayed weeds at wells, lift station, and water tower.
USGS here to calibrate their equipment.

Training Scott W. on various operations of the Water Dept.

10. Located buried valve box on Heritage Shores Cr.
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. Met with Dean Du’be about meter pit lids in phase I11.

Fixed soda ash pump at well 6.

Helped hang new banners in town.

Put new lid on valve box at Library.

Helped Jerry put up DO NOT ENTER sign.

Had meeting with Jason (DBF) — Qak St. and Phase III submittials.
Installed new handicap toilet at Town Hall.

Repaired old toilet at Town Hall.

Checked fire hydrants in town limits (8) — nozzle recall from American.
Ordered new parts for Hydrants — recall from American.

. Went over 2012 Water Facility Plan with Town Manager.

There are two issues I need to explain more in depth this month.

1.

American Flow Control has issued a recall on hose adapters on fire hydrants
manufactured from 2006-2011. We have checked the fire hydrants in town limits and have
found 8. They will be inspected further and fixed as soon as possible.

. T'have spoken with Town Manger Jesse Savage about the mildew issue on the Heritage

Shores water tower. We received an estimate of $25,000 to pressure wash it from a third
party contractor. Our maintenance contract was sold by Caldwell Tanks to Utilities
Management Group. I have spoken with Russel Brown from UMG, they will be sending a
representative here to inspect the tanks and to go over our contract and to give us an
estimate to clean the tank. He also recommended not to let the fire company spray down
the tank that it could cause more damage to the surface of the tank. I have not been
contacted yet, as soon as I get more information, I will discuss with the Town Manager
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cott Kimball, Superintendent
Water Department




